
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From John, Roads …. 
The design for the streets signs can be 
reviewed. See John 

From the Mayor… 
Don’t forget to build a big apple pie from the town-hall apples and bring it and your 
garden pumpkins to our fall apple and pumpkin extravaganza the morning of October 
19th at 9am, town park.    Each pumpkin will be weighed, heaviest pumpkins the 
winners.  A separate judging will be for decorated pumpkins and scarecrows.  They 
must be real, no artificial pumpkins, your own decorations, and carvings.  Age groups 
are 0-12, 13-27, and the rest of us, as Bob Ott, RIP, said, “In the Shadow of a 100.” 

The draft of the new  subdivision ordinance was reviewed in meetings held 
September 18th  The town council will work to adopt it during meetings this month.  
Some of the decision making will be done by a third party ( Land Use Authority)  Were 
in the process of finalize who that will be and what they will charge. 

The SITLA folks will be accompanied by the County Commissioners on October 10th 
to conduct a site visit of Promised Rock and the surrounding area.  I received a letter 
this past week indicating our proposal was not accepted, but there is a strong 
indication the State Park folks are still a part of the final decision, somehow?  

Thanks  to everyone who worked on the cemeteries during the Sep 14th Day of 
Service.  Several pioneer headstones were lifted and made level.  Thanks to the Ward 
for coordinating all the folks and providing the sandwiches. 

A group of fun people met this past week to figure out how the town can begin a 
holiday tradition during December.  Watch for additional details, but it may include a 
tree lighting, program and Christmas caroling, Santa, and yummy hot chocolate and 
scones.  Please mark Saturday, November 30th for our first annual Holiday Party. 

Hopefully, you were able to see and read the County’s new guidance on the green 
debris boxes around town.  The county has asked that only household waste and flat 
cardboard be dumped: no building materials, wood, dead animals, metal, 
appliances, or other hard materials.  Violators may be fined.  

 

 

 

 

From Melanie, Parks…. 
Fun Holiday things are being discussed 
about December at the town park.  Or 
if you have any ideas about updating 
the fire circle or the new basketball 
court, be in touch with Melanie Ott 
with your ideas, plans, and/or 
suggestions. 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Alma & Klint, Water …. 
Everything on the Spring House has been completed except hanging a light bulb for after 
dark access.   Reminder, the town’s water is sampled and evaluated each month at various 
locations.  Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d like your home spicket water evaluated.  
Quarterly test results are all within state parameters. 

OCTOBER 2024 

From Stewart, Fire …. 
The truck is operational and full of water if needed.  Our newest 
volunteer will be attending training classes in the next couple of 
months with the Tropic and Henrieville fire teams. 
 

Pumpkin & Apple Pie Contest 

    Saturday,19th 9 am 


